
   

                                                                                               
                                                                                                                                

 

 

Traffic and Transportation Committee Public Hearing 

Police & Public Safety 

Report 
 

      

DATE:  November 1, 2023 

TIME:    7:00 PM 

IN PERSON: No 

VIRTUAL: Yes 

SPEAKER: No                                                 

 

Committee Members Present     Committee Members Absent 

Frank Morano, Chairman of the Board    James Pistilli 

Danny Venuto, Chair, Traffic & Transportation    

Owen Reiter, Chair, Police & Public Safety 

Robert DiGennaro      Board Members Present 

John Felicetti       Jeff Geary 

Anthony Rapacciuolo 

       

         

Staff 

Stacey Wertheim, Community Coordinator 

Susan LaForgia, Community Coordinator  

 

Guests 

Carol Donovan, President, Richmondtown-Clarke Ave Civic Assoc. 

 

 
 

Public Contact  

 

• Carol Donovan spoke about possible traffic concerns related to the City of Yes-

Economic Opportunity. 

• Thomas Kiernan spoke about the intersection of Ainsworth/Amboy Road/South 

Railroad. There are no safe sidewalks and crosswalks. Visibility could be better for 

vehicles coming from Keegans Lane. These concerns were reported to SI DOT. 

 

 

 

 

BOROUGH OF STATEN ISLAND 

COMMUNITY BOARD #3  
1243 Woodrow Road - 2nd Floor 

Staten Island, NY 10309 
Telephone:  (718) 356-7900     Fax: (718) 966-9013 

Website:  www.nyc.gov/sicb3 
Email:   sicb3@cb.nyc.gov 
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Agenda 

None 

 

Old Business 

• A board member is concerned about the paint used to paint bike and bus lanes. The 

paint is toxic, and there are other options available. He is concerned about 

microplastics ending up in the watershed. 

 

New Business 

• PS37, located on Corbin Avenue and Fairfield Street, was recently expanded. The 

teachers are parking on Miles Avenue along King Fischer Park.  When spots fill up, 

they park on the other side of the street.  Miles Avenue can no longer handle the two-

way traffic with cars parked on both sides of the street. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
Danny Venuto, Chair 


